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At Exford, these qualities are really important: 

 Respect Kindness Personal Best  

é and itõs up to all of us to show them every day in 

every thing we say and every thing we do! 
 

Principal: Ms Lisa Campo                Phone: 9743 5025        
exford.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au     

 

             NEWSLETTER 2017 No.13 (Term 3, 201 7) 
Thursday 31 August 2017 

 

You are represented on School Council by:  
Parents:   Adele ( Olivia &  Alexander), Amanda (Caitlyn, Ava & Hayley), Belinda 
(Nicholas and Kade), Jacki  (Claire ),  Jenny (Aimee), Ka ty (Adele & Hamish),  
Sarah (Lily & Oscar), Sharon (Charlie & Archie) and Susan (Jessica).   
EPS Community:   Graham    
Staff:    Ms Campo, Mrs Farrugia, Mr King and Mr Parker   
 

Follow this link to Exfordõs YouTube Channel 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCRQsi70kyo0V7OFJsBcOF3w  

 

Ms Campoõs News... 
 

 Book Weekédidnõt the kids look great!    
Thank you to all our students, staff and families for a terrific Book Week 
celebration day last Friday.  There were lots of creative characters 
parading around and enjoying dressing up as their favourite character. 
There are some photos for you to enjoy later in this n ewsletter.  
 

Parent Opinion Survey  
As they do every year, the Department of Education puts out a Parent 
Opinion Survey to provide parents with an opportunity to provide feedback 
about their childrenõs school.  This year, DET has introduced it as an online 
survey and individual links were se nt out to the parents randomly selected 
by our Cases 21 Admin program.   The Parent Opinion Survey is open for 
parents to complete between Monday 7 August and Sunday 27 August. If you 
have been chosen, weõd really love for you to complete the survey for us.  
 

Parent Teacher Student Conferences  
Thanks to the parents who made bookings to speak with their childõs 
teacher and to those who made bookings with our specialist staff.  If you 
were not able to make an appointment for any given reason, please 
approach your childõs teacher to make an alternate time.  
 

From Mon 4 Sept ð ôNo Hat, No Playõ! 
As recommended by SunSmart Australia, children are required to wear their 
school hat from September to Apriléso...õNo Hat, No Playõ! 
 

 

 

Cut out & stick me to the fridge!  
 

% ---% ---% ---% ---% ---% --- 
 

Dates to Remember:  
Please add them to your calendar! 

 

2017 Dates 
 

Term 3 Dates 
 

Friday 1 September  

2:30 pm - Year 2 Camp meeting  
 

Monday 4 ð Tuesday 5 September  

Year 2 Lady Northcote Camp 
 

Monday 11 ð Wednesday 13 Sept  

Year 3 Phillip Island Camp 
 

Monday 18 ð Wednesday 20 Sept  

Year 4 Phillip Island Camp 
 

Wednesday 20 Sept  

Red Food Day 
4:30 pm ð 2018 Open Afternoon 

6:30 pm ð School Council Meeting 
 

Friday 22 Sept  

Footy Colours Day 
End of Term 3 ð 2:30 pm Dismissal 

 

Term 3 Dates 
 

Monday 9 October  

Term 4 begins for students  
 

Friday 27 October  

World Teacherõs Day  
 

Tuesday 7 November  

Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

 

Wednesday 18 October  

4:30 pm - 2018 Open Afternoon 
6:30 pm ð School Council Mtg 

 

Wednesday 15 November  

4:30 pm Final 2018 Open Afternoon 
6:30pm  ð School Council Mtg 

 

Wednesday 20 December  

Christmas and Year 6 Graduation 
Concert & BBQ night 

 

Thursday 21 December  

Semester 2 reports sent home 
 

Friday 22 December  

End of Term 4  
 
 

 
 
 

http://www.exfordps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:exford.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCRQsi70kyo0V7OFJsBcOF3w#_blank


 

Leadership at Exford  
Mr Jenner has been selected to fill Mr Kingõs Leading 
Teacher vacancy until the end of term. Mrs Rachel Fyfe, 
one of our regular replacement teachers,  has taken over  
Mr Jennerõs Prep classroom until the end of Term 3.  
 

Our Assistant Principal vacancy advertisement closed 
yesterday and we have now begun the shortlisting and 
interviewing  process, which will approximately take the 
next few weeks  to complete.   
  

Planning for next year  
At this stage of the year, schools begin their next yearõs 
planning in earnest.  We start looking at the student 
numbers and communicating with the Department about 
the facilities we believe we will need.  
If your child will not be at Exford next year, would you 
please contact Ms Campo at the school or through the 
Principal link on FlexiBu zz.    
If you know of a family who are intending to enrol but 
havenõt yet, could you encourage them to do so. 
 

2018 Enrolment Forms  
Thank you to the families who have returned their 
enrolment forms for little ones beginning at school next 
year.  We have sent the enrolment acceptance letters 
to these families and provided all the transition 

information é If you are yet to return your childõs 
forms, we would appreciate them ASAP. 
 

PTV Bus Service 
Mrs Kun will be sending home Eynesbury Bus notes for 
2018 so that we can get a sense of student numbers.  
A reminder that PTV provide two buses and it is the 
schoolõs choice and time investment to have the buses 
do a double run to provide a bus service for up to 228 
children (whilst being under no obligation to do so).  
 

If you are not currently using the Eynesbury bus this 
year, but plan to next year, could you collect the bus 
form from Mrs Kun so your children can be included in 
the count. I plan to begin nego tiating with Public 
Transport Victoria by September 11 ð so please have 
your forms back to us ASAP! 
 

Shout outs  to two of our footy 
legends!  

 
 

Jarrod 
 

 
 

Blake O 

 

The Final Count down...  
 

Premierõs Reading Challenge  

August 2017  
 

10 children have completed the challenge. 
Are you one of these people? 

The number of books read per year level  
 

56 423 554 84 416 36 31 
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
       
Prep Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

 
 

Favourite authors at Exford Primary 

School are Elisabetta Dami (ôGeronimo 

Stiltonõ) and Eric Carle (ôThe Very Hungry 

Caterpillarõ) .  

 

Did you include your Book Week book as part 

of your Reading Challenge?   
Last day of Premiers Reading Challenge is 

8thSeptember. See your classroom teacher or 

Mrs Roe if you need help to log on your books or 

visit the library at lunchtime.  

Targets  

15 books Year 3 -  6    

30 books Prep -  2 
  

 



Attendance é Every Day Counts  
 

Did you know that:  
 

If your child has missed 5 days or less this school year.  

This will support your child to achieve their best at school ð 
academically and personally.  

If your child has missed more than 10 days this school year.  

The amount of time your child is mising will impact on their 
learning and their friendships.  
 

If your child has missed more than 15 days this school year.  

Your child is missing so much time from school that it will be 
extremely difficult for them to keep up with their learning, 
their friendships and to feel connected to school.  
 

 

 

A reminder that all holiday absences (3+ days) require 
an Absence Learning Plan, developed with your childõs 
teacher and sig ned by the Principal or Assistant Principal 
to cover your childõs absence. 
 
 

Fundraising News  
 

 

 

Our 2017 target isé  
 

$18, 000 - $25, 000. 

Our Tally so faré $13,461.57!! 
 

Our Fundraising efforts work hand in hand with our ICT budget 
to provide our kids with iPads, laptops and other technologies.   
 

Fatherõs Day Stall 
Our Fatherõs Day Stall event was held today and I would like to 
thank our tireless Fundraising Team, led by Jacki, Claireõs mum, 
who gives up an amazing part of her week to work on behalf of 
our kids.  
 
Our thanks to the mums who looked after the Fatherõs Day stall 
for our kids and their menfolk!  

¶ Amanda (Caitlyn, Ava and Hayley) 

¶ Belinda (Nicholas and Kade) 

¶ Jacki (Claire)  

¶ Kate (Lachlan and Isabelle) 

¶ Ruby (Alex and Brodie) 

¶ Sandra (Jade) 

¶ Sharon (Nathaniel and Kaitlin)  

¶ Sharon (Charlie and Archie 
 

Volunteering  
A reminder that parents / family members must have provided 
the school with their Working With Children Check.   This is a 
Department of Education and an Exford PS requirement.  
 
 

 

Christmas Concert  
Our annual Christmas and Year 6 Graduation Concert 
will be held on Wednesday 20 December.  This is our 
major and final event for the year and we need lots of 
helpers.  
 

Can you help in any of these ways? 

¶ Source / provide donation of goods to go into our 
selection of prizes for the Christmas Raffle  

¶ Help with the BBQs ð cooking, serving, shopping 

¶ Costume / stage props  making (see your childõs 
class teacher) 

 
 

Happy Bi r t hdays!!   
To our students who celebrated their birthdays  

from  18 -31 August  
 
Ashlyn, Harrison, Ryan B-P, Phoenix, 
Amy K, Jasmine E, Max K, Jackson Q, 
Samuel D and Kadence D 
 

     Happy Birthday to you!!   
   Happy Birthday to you,                                       
   Happy Birthday dear kids,     
   Happy Birthday to you!  

  

We love celebrating birthdays at 
school, making a fuss over the child 
who is celebrating and birthday  
cup-cakes are always  welcome!  We also love for 
birthday children to visit us in the Office for a 
sticker and birthday song and  a photo of  this is 
posted into Seesaw.    
 
 

Having birthdays at school is a very special event 
and if your child is absent on their birthday, they 
miss out on all the fuss made over them.    
 
 
 
 
 

Hope you enjoy reading our 

newsletter! 

 
Please see the pages from:  
¶ Mrs Christensenõs page from Year Prep J  

¶ Ms Littlewoodõs page from Year 3 L 

¶ Mr Welsheõs Auslan page 
 
 

                 J  Ms Campo 
 

 
 

 



Book Week Celebrations 
Every year, we join in the celebrations for Book Week and here are some photos from our special day.  

 

 
 

   
 

 
 
 

  
 

 

 
 

  

 
 

    

 
 
 

 

 
 

 



 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

    

 
 

 
 

 

   

 
 

 
 
 

    

 
 

 


